

HARDWICK PARISH COUNCIL

I hereby give notice that the Meeting of the Parish Council will be held remotely due to the current pandemic on Tuesday 30 March 2021 at 7.00 pm

To join the Zoom Meeting

<https://zoom.us/j/94380955166>

Meeting ID: 943 8095 5166

Or dial (charges apply)

0330 088 5830

0131 460 1196

The Public and Press are cordially invited to be present. The order of business may be varied.

All members of the Council are hereby summoned to attend for the purpose of considering and resolving upon the business to be transacted at the meeting as set out below.



Mrs Gail Stoehr, Clerk

24/03/21

AGENDA

Open Public Session

1. **To receive apologies for absence**
2. **Declarations of interest**
 - 2.1 To receive declarations of interests from Cllrs on items on the agenda and details of dispensations held
 - 2.2 To receive written requests for dispensation and grant any as appropriate for items on this agenda
3. **To conclude business outstanding from the last meeting on 23 March due to time constraints**
 - 3.1 (8.3) Main Street Kiosk - Proposal that the Council replaces some panes, clear the area around the kiosk, renew the transom sign which says Hardwick and get the bulb fixed/looked into ^(AJ)
 - 3.2 (8.4) Update on the new website ^(AJ)
 - 3.3 (8.5) Proposal that the Parish Council set the date for the APM ^(AG)
 - 3.4 (8.6) Proposal that the Council sets up Minor Works Working Groups to progress matters ^(IG)
 - 3.5 (8.7) Highways and Road Safety Working Group Report ^(AE) including:
 - 3.6 (8.7.1) Proposal to ensure the Parish Council is aware that an action is under way to collect evidence and build a case to upgrade the footpaths on the Limes Estate were necessary and that the proposal will be collated by the Highways and Road Safety Working Group. The request is driven by residents who have been encouraged by the suggestions by our County Councillor to report footpath issues. The Parish Council is asked to support this activity.
 - 3.7 (8.7.2) Proposal that the Highways and Road Safety Working Group shall discuss options for defining use of funds with highways Management, Tam Parry (the suggestion came from James Fisher), and bring a suitable proposal to the PC for consideration. Any such proposal will also have to be consistent with S106 rules regarding precise use – which currently it is not.
 - 3.8 (8.7.3) Proposal that the Council has a vote on the PC stance on the C2C off-road Busway proposal and removal of Hardwick St Neots Road trees.
4. **Closure of meeting**

* NB Some planning and tree works applications may not be specifically listed on this agenda but may still be considered by the Parish Council due to the time constraints of making a recommendation to the District Council. For more information see the current planning application consultations on <http://plan.scamb.org.uk/>